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RE: California High-Speed Rail Comments Regarding the State's July 21, 2017 
Preliminary Draft "State Wetland Definition and Procedures for Discharges of Dredged or 
Fill Materials to Waters of the State" 

Dear Ms. Townsend:
The California High-Speed Rail Authority ("Authority") provides the following comments in
response to the State Water Resources Control Board's ("State Board") July 21, 2017
Preliminary Draft "State Wetland Definition and Procedures for Discharges of Dredged or Fill
Materials to Waters of the State" ("Revised Procedures"). The Authority submitted comments
on the earlier "Procedures for Discharges of Dredged or Fill Materials to Waters of the State"
that the State Board released as a preliminary draft on August 18, 2016. 1 The Authority is
pleased to see that the State Board made some positive changes to the Revised Procedures that
address some of the Authority's, and other commenters', concerns. For example, the Revised
Procedures allow for consolidating compensatory mitigation projects within multiple
watersheds, a practical and ecologically preferable approach for linear projects such as the
statewide high-speed rail system program ("Program"). In addition, the Revised Procedures
have removed, in some important instances, references to each Regional Water Quality Control
Board ("Regional Board") conducting "case-by-case" analyses; in those limited instances, the
Revised Procedures will provide for greater clarity and consistency in the Procedure's
application throughout the state.
Many of the Authority's concerns, however, are not adequately addressed in the Revised
Procedures. If adopted as was proposed in 2016 and now, the Revised Procedures would likely
have wide-ranging implications to the Authority's Program with the potential to delay the
Program's implementation schedule. Importantly, the Revised Procedures could still force the
Authority to repeat the alternatives development process in circumstances where the Authority
has already reached agreement with USACE and USEPA. Additionally, for Authority projects
where an alternatives analysis may not be required under the Clean Water Act, the Revised
Procedures could require such an analysis, likely delaying approval, permitting and
implementation, all with little environmental benefit.
The Authority submits the following specific comments and strongly urges the State Board to
consider revisions to the Revised Procedures to fully address these issues:

1 The "Background Regarding the High-Speed Rail" provided in the August 18, 2016 letter is incorporated herein.
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